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Universal Periodic Review of GERMANY, 8 May 2018
Intervention by the delegation of Estonia

Estonia warmly welcomes the delegation of Germany to its third UPR. We thank Germany for their report, prepared in consultation with civil society, and for the additional information provided today. 

Estonia commends Germany for keeping human rights, including women’s and children’s right, its priority, reflected in its domestic and foreign policy activities.

We welcome Germany´s efforts to further expand its work in the area of child protection and its increased engagement to protect women against violence. We positively note the establishment of a monitoring office to follow the implementation of the UN Convention on the Rights of the Child (CRC). We further welcome the ratification and full incorporation into German law of the Istanbul Convention and the adoption of the Second Action Plan of the Federal Government on Implementing the UN Security Council Resolution 1325 on Women, Peace and Security (2017-2020).

Estonia would like to highlight Germany’s efforts to protect human rights online as offline, including through its work as chair of the Freedom Online Coalition in 2018.
We offer the following two recommendations to the Federal Government of Germany to:
- decriminalize defamation and include it in the Civil Code in accordance with international standards;

- take measures to prevent gender-based violence, female genital mutilation and other harmful practices, including through awareness-raising campaigns, to provide services to victims, and to bring perpetrators to justice.
Finally, we commend Germany’s role in promoting and protecting human rights as a committed member of the Human Rights Council during its two consecutive terms ending this year.

Thank you!

